CR 23-222)

Sayers, Margery

From: Jung, Deb

Sent: Monday, March 1, 2021 3:58 PM

To: Sayers, Margery

Subject: FW: On extending the Age in Place Tax Credit past 5 years
Deb Jung

Councilmember, District 4
3430 Court House Drive
Ellicott City, MD 21043
410-313-2001

Sign up for my newsletter here.

From: CLAIRE ALBERT <ecalbert@comcast.net>

Sent: Friday, February 26, 2021 4:33 PM

To: Jung, Deb <djung@howardcountymd.gov>; Walsh, Elizabeth <ewalsh@howardcountymd.gov>; Jones, Opel
<ojones@howardcountymd.gov>; Rigby, Christiana <crigbhy@howardcountymd.gov>; Yungmann, David
<dyungmann@howardcountymd.gov>; Ball, Calvin B <cbball@howardcountymd.gov>

Subject: On extending the Age in Place Tax Credit past 5 years

[Note: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please only click on links or attachments if
you know the sender.]

Dear Ms. Jung,

While your "Exciting News" email about the extension of the Aging in Place Tax Credit to those who
have lived in their homes for 35 years or more, was possibly exciting to those who now

qualify, cutting off those who have been in their homes LONGER does not seem quite right. Your
suggestion to me that | contact my local State Senators is only partially a good idea.

| have it on good authority from someone who was formerly on the County Council, but who will go
unnamed here, that it is certainly within the purview of the Council to request the State delegation to
extend the life of the program. A request from the Council would go a lot further than individual
requests.

| have copied the other Council members and Mr. Ball on this email and perhaps you could bring this
up at one of your Council meetings. Otherwise, your email maybe made some happy but | do not
think it is as "exciting" as you suggest to those who are summarily being dropped from the

program. You are adding more at our expense. Elizabeth Claire Albert, 5392 Eliots Oak Road,
Columbia MD 21044 Phone 410-992-9492.



Sayers, Margery

From: JM Royo <theroyos@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, March 1, 2021 9:03 AM

To: CouncilMail

Subject: [Possible Scam Fraud]Council Bill 23-2021

[Note: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please only click on links or attachments if
you know the sender.]

WARNING: Your email security system has determined the message below may be a potential threat.
The sender may trick victims into passing bad checks on their behalf.

If you do not know the sender or cannot verify the integrity of the message, please do not respond or click on links in the
message. Depending on the security settings, clickable URLs may have been modified to provide additional security.

Dear County Council Members,

As a Howard County resident for almost 57 years, | fully support your legislation for property tax credit for seniors and
retired military personnel. For the past 5 years | have benefitted from the "aging in place tax credit". It has allowed me to
afford to remain in my home. Knowing it was coming to an end | was wondering if | was going to be able to remain

here. This new bill covers me in two ways, long time resident and my late husband was a veteran of the armed forces.

Thank you again for sponsoring this bill for Howard County.

Sincerely,
Marjorie Royo



